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Jul 27  Maths Competition 
Jul 31 Meningococcal W vaccination Years 10-12 

Jul 31-Aug 4 Year 9 Rubicon Trip 
Aug 1 Senior Hockey ς Dimboola 
Aug 4 Jeans for Genes Day ς Free Dress Gold Coin Donation 

Aug 14-18 Science Week  
Aug 16 St Peters Science Visit p 4 & 5 
Aug 16 DPS (Preps) Science Visit p 6 & 7 
Aug 17 DPS (Gr 5 & 6) Science Visit p 4 & 5 
Aug 18 VCAL project Jump Rope for Heart 
Aug 21 GWR Senior Hockey - Dimboola 
Aug 22 Fit to Drive ς Year 11s 
Aug 25 Curriculum Day ς No students 
Aug 30 Parent Teacher Interviews 3.45pm-6.30pm 
Sep 18-22 Year 10 Work Experience 
Sep 22 Last Day Term 3 ς Exit 2.30pm 
 Reports Distributed 
TERM 4 
Oct 9 Term 4 starts 
Oct 25 GWR Junior hockey Dimboola 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Camps/Excursion Forms 
This term, we have introduced a new system for our 
camps and excursions paperwork. No longer will 
families have to complete the medical information 
for their children every time they leave the school. 
¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ Řŀǘŀ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘǊŀƴǎŦŜǊǊŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ 
our school database and will appear on your son or 
ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΩǎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭƛǎŜŘ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊƳΦ ¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ 
simply need to check that the details are correct ς 
including the best contact number during the 
excursion ς then sign the form. All forms should be 
returned to the General Office with any monies that 
may be due.  
 
Lǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜ ŜǎǎŜƴǘƛŀƭ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ 
information is accurate. If your child has been 
diagnosed with a condition that you believe is not on 
our records, please contact Kaye and Donna in the 
office to update the information as soon as possible.   
 
Attendance Awards 
!ǘ ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΩǎ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅΣ ǿŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ 
Attendance Awards for Term Two. Congratulations 
to the following students who had their excellent 
attendance acknowledged: 

 
Year 7 
Evan Barber 
Paige Glover 
Tonnis Wolthuis 
Chloe Baker 
 
Year 8 
Emma Baker 
Corey Goss 

Hilltop News 
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Evan Hunter 
Jack Kalms 
Beth Porter 
Che Pyers 
 
Year 9 
Emily Gartlan 
Mackenzie Ryen 
Mitchell Bastow 
Amber Bonica 
Jake Smith 
 
Year 10 
Will Griffiths 
Teo Haines 
Charlotte Legge 
Mitchell Jorgensen 
Daniel Polack 
 
Year 11 
Danni Haebich 
Tania Morrison 
Nicole Polycarpou 
Kaylee Withers 
 
Year 12 
Will Barber 
Brittany Brooking 
Emma Griffiths 
Amy Pilmore 
Sam Polack 
 
Congratulations also to 12D who achieved the 
highest percentage of attendance for a year level. 
They will enjoy a free lunch here at school.  (9M 
came 2nd by approx. 0.6%!)  
 
Parent Survey 
This year the Parent Opinion Survey will be 
ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘŜŘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ά¸ƻǳǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ¸ƻǳǊ {ŀȅέ ǇƻǊǘŀƭ 
will be open for parents between August 7 and 
August 27.  The Department of Education randomly 
generate a list of parents to be surveyed, and these 
parents will be sent a unique link for them to 
complete the questions online. As in past years, the 
survey is anonymous.  
 
The survey is designed to assist our school in gaining 
ŀƴ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ perception of school 

climate, student engagement and relationships 

with our parent community . Our school will use the 
survey results to help inform and direct future 
school planning and improvement strategies.  
 
The survey will be conducted online by ORIMA 

Research Pty Ltd and only takes 15 minutes to 
complete. The survey can be accessed via desktop 
computer, laptop, tablet or mobile at any convenient 
time within the fieldwork period from Monday 7th 
August to Sunday 27th August.  
Approximately 30% per cent of parents will be 
ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎǳǊǾŜȅΦ  
The survey results will be reported back to our 
school at the end of September.  If you have any 
questions about the survey, please do not hesitate 
to contact me here at the school, or Kaye and Donna 
can also help you with your enquiry.  Thank you in 
advance for your participation in this survey. 
 
Anne Gawith 
Principal 

 

Woolworths Earn and 
Learn  
This year we will be 
participating in the 
Woolworths Earn & 
Learn program.  
From Wednesday 26th July to Tuesday 19th 
September or while stock lasts, we are collecting 
Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers. You will get 
one Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker for every 
$10 spent (excluding liquor, tobacco and gift 
cards). Place the Woolworths Earn & Learn 
Sticker onto a Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker 
{ƘŜŜǘ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜΣ ǘƘŜ {ǘƛŎƪŜǊ {ƘŜŜǘ 
can be dropped into the Collection Box here at 
ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ !ǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƳƻǘƛƻƴΣ ǿŜΩƭl 
be able to get some great new equipment for 
the scho ol. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Greater Western Region Year 7 Girls Netball 

It was a new experience for the Year 7 girls as they represented DMSC at the Greater Western Regional netball 
competition in Ballarat last week. 
 
The girls were eager and willing to take on the challenge of competing against Mercy College and Trinity College, 
much larger schools. The team consisted of Maddy Toet, Tara Petschel, Paige Glover, Isobelle Schorback, Tehya 
Clarke, Chloe Baker, Madeline Byrne and Rochelle Krahe.  
 
The girls looked smart in the green and gold, supported by Antoinette Toet (Coach) and Marney (Mascot). The 
girls worked tirelessly in both games but were unfortunately out played by more experienced teams. It was 
ǇƭŜŀǎƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ŀ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀƳ ŎƻƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǘƻ ΨŎƭƛŎƪΩ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 
games were nearly over. Antoinette gave all the girls an equal time on court and varied the positions to get the 
best out of the students. 
 
Well done on a valiant effort girls and thank you very much to Antoinette Toet for coaching the girls.     
         Mrs Kuhnell (driver/scorer) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greater Western Region Girls Netball - Ballarat 

On Tuesday the 18th of July the intermediate and senior girls travelled down to Ballarat to compete in the 
Western Greater Region netball carnival. It was a cold, tough day for both teams as they came up against some 
strong competition. Nevertheless, both teams gave it their best and contested well throughout both games! 
Overall the girls enjoyed the day, they even sang the whole way home. 
 
The intermediate team consisted of Joanne Wolthuis, Steph Glover, Sophie Warner, Jasmine Talbot, Tess 
Robinson, Tea Kuhne, Emily Gartlan, Chloe Barry, Jorja Byrne and Mackenzie Ryen. 

 

 

 

 

 
 



The senior team consisted of Britany Warner, Brittany Brooking, Rebecca Morrison, Gypsy Cook, Chloe Kalms, 
Ashley Rose Blundell, Emma Griffiths, Nicole Polycarpou and Danni Haebich. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ 

VACCINATIONS 
One of the best ways to protect your children is to make sure they have all of their vaccinations. 
On Monday July 31st a one-off Meningococcal W vaccination will be given to all students who are over the age of 
15.  On that day there will also be catch-up vaccinations for some students. 
Consent cards will need to be signed by parents to enable the Meningococcal W vaccination to happen. Cards will 
be sent home and all forms need to be returned to the Form Teacher before that day.  
Meningococcal disease is caused by bacteria. Although meningococcal disease is uncommon, it can become very 
serious, very quickly. About 10 per cent of people carry meningococcal bacteria in their throat without becoming 
ǳƴǿŜƭƭΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊŜ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ ΨŎŀǊǊƛŜǊǎΩΦ aŜƴƛƴƎƻŎƻŎŎŀƭ ōŀcteria are passed from person to person by 
regular, close, prolonged household and intimate contact. Adolescents are at increased risk of meningococcal 
disease and more likely to spread the disease to others. 

For more information about meningococcal disease visit www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au 
If you have any queries about this, please contact Mrs Thomas at the school. 
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STUDENTS IN THE NEWS  

Well done to the students who participated in the girlsΩ football. There were a number 
of students from DMSC who put on the football boots for their club. Congratulations 
to Yasmin Harradine who was in the winning team, Horsham Saints. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Horsham Demons Youth Girls football team held its presentation night on July 
7th.  Our DMSC girls performed well with Stephanie Glover awarded Best & 
Fairest, Nicole Polycarpou Runner Up and Paige Glover the CoachΩs Award. 
 
  

 

Stephanie Glover                                                                                           

 

 

                                                                                                                    Paige Glover, Nicole Polycarpou, Stephanie Glover 
ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mates 2017- 2018 celebrated the launch for the new group on 

Tuesday evening. The students are looking forward to spending 

time with their Mates for the year. 



MANAGE STRESS ANXIETY ANGER  
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HOL Hands on Learning 

The HOL (Hands on Learning) program formally started last Wednesday 19th July.  
The group started the day working with Mr Werner in the morning, setting up the formal part of the program, 
which included buying supplies for the kitchen and meal preparation, discussing what was needed for the HOL 
room, setting some projects to work on as well as setting their first focus goals.  

¶ Projects for the day also included starting to prepare the HOL veggie garden, fabricating a fire pit 

ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ŦŀōǊƛŎŀǘƛƴƎ ŀ άōƻƻǘ ŎƭŜŀƴŜǊέ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘǊŀƴŎŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǊƻƻƳ млΦ  

¶ This week will involve the boys possibly heading to Horsham to get prices on furniture/white 

goods needed for the HOL room- thanks to a grant from the LLEN. They will also look to rotary 

hoe the veggie patch and continue with the fabrication of the fire pit and boot cleaner.  

                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Kuhne & Mr Werner 



Year 11 Workshop 

The F2D Year 11 Workshop will be a half-day session conducted with all students in the year 
level at DMSC on Tuesday 22nd August. The workshop experience supports students to make 
good decisions when faced with risky driving situations, both as passengers, and in terms of 
their future driving safety. F2D is about changing attitudes and behaviours - not their driving 
skills. 

The workshop helps young people by using active learning methods that draw upon their own experiences, to 
develop a respect and pride for safe road use. The road to empowerment is fostered through the small group 
facilitation undertaken by specially trained tertiary undergraduates. 
The overall purpose of the F2D Year 11 Workshop is to reduce youth road trauma. 
The Year 11 Workshop includes activities identified as being effective with young people in education programs 
designed to change behaviour. These include: 

¶ Providing opportunities to rehearse behaviours and problem solving strategies 

¶ Guided discussion to reinforce and check beliefs, test normative beliefs, etc. 

¶ Using scenarios to stimulate discussion, to consider the costs and benefits of safe and risky 
behaviour, and as a vehicle for rehearsing safe behaviours, planning strategies, problem solving, 
etc. 

¶ Providing opportunities for interaction and sharing ideas ς role plays, 
pair, small and large group discussion. 

In addition, there are presentations about the issues for young drivers and 
passengers including a Victoria Police presentation and a real life case study 
delivered by the Metropolitan Fire Brigade (MFB), Country Fire Authority (CFA) 
or other emergency services personnel. 
At the culmination of the F2D workshop the young people develop a Personal Plan involving strategies and things 
they would say and do in dangerous situations in order to stay safe on the roads. They also develop a 
School/Community Plan that covers actions to help make those in their school or community safer on the road. 
 ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jeans for Genes Day 

Gold Coin Donation for Free 

Dress 

1-20 children will be affected by 

genetic disease 

4th of August 

For more information please see 

Danny Moore Year 12 VCAL 


